
Agenda Item #:  

 

Staff Report   
City of Manhattan Beach 

  
 
TO:  Honorable Richard Montgomery and Members of the City Council 
 
THROUGH: Geoff Dolan, City Manager 
 
FROM: Cathy Hanson, Human Resources Director 
 
DATE: February 17, 2009  
 
SUBJECT: Presentation of Service Awards 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
Staff recommends the presentation of commemorative certificates and pins to employees who have 
completed 15 or more years of service to the City. 
 
FISCAL IMPLICATION: 
There are no fiscal implications associated with the recommended actions. 
 
BACKGROUND: 
The City has a tradition of presenting commemorative certificates and pins to long-term city 
employees who have been with the City for 15 years or more. 
 
DISCUSSION: 
 
Police Department Service Awardees: 
 
John Dye, Police Lieutenant, 30 years of dedicated service. 
 
David Caveney, Police Officer, 20 years of dedicated service. 
 
Joe Guzman, Police Officer, 15 years of dedicated service. 
 
The following employees are not able to attend tonight’s meeting, but the City wishes to recognize 
them for their dedicated service: 
 
Justin Gervais, Wastewater & Electrical Supervisor  20 years Public Works Dept. 
David Shenbaum, Fire Captain/Paramedic   15 years Fire Department 
John Dulmage, Firefighter/Paramedic   15 years Fire Department 
Michele Houstman, Police Records Tech/Matron  15 years Police Department 


